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This week:

Glenn Falkenberg, harpist, hosted by ASLCC Cultural Committee, today, 11 a.m.-l p.m.,
cafeteria.

Lane Symphonic Band & South Eugene High School Band, tonight, 8 p.m., Performing Arts
main hall.

College Council, Tuesday, Dec. 5, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.
Classified Professional Development Team holiday open house, Tuesday, Dec. 5, 3-4 p
NE cafeteria.

Disability Services orientation, Tuesday, Dec. 5, 3-5 p.m., CEN 219/220.

Instructional Services Council, Wednesday, Dec. 6, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

Curriculum Approval Committee, Wednesday, Dec. 6, 3:15-4:45 p.m., Boardroom.

Faculty Council, Thursday, Dec. 7, 3-4:30 p.m., BUS 205.

Legislative Action Team, Thursday, Dec. 7, 7:30-9 a.m., Boardroom.

Instructional Equipment Bond User Group, Thursday, Dec. 7, 5 p.m., M&A 130.

Bill Dotson's retirement open house, Friday, Dec. 8, 2-5 p.m., DTC 202.

Recreational Sports' Holiday Ball Dance, Friday, Dec. 8, 8-11:30 p.m., main gym. Call 2215
for details.

.m..

Weather closure policy attached
The annual weather closure policy is attached to today's Daily.

College Council agenda
College Council will meet Tuesday, Dec. 5, from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Boardroom.

Discussion/action items include: courtesy appointments update, board agenda review, technical
planning, academic calendar, and process questions raised by land exchange.

Financial aid application notice
Free applications for federal student aid for 1996-97 will be available from the Financial

Aid Office mid to late December. Completed applications can be mailed to the federal processor
beginning January 1, 1996. The Financial Aid Office processes applications as they are received
for all available funds. However, to be considered for limited funding, a student must apply by
February 15, 1996 and list Lane on their application.

In addition, the Financial Aid Office will staff a table in the cafeteria to assist students

with completing the 1996-97 application for federal student aid and renewal applications. Staff
will be available at the table Jan. 2-4, from 10 a.m.-2p.m.; Jan. 8-11, from 9:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m.;
and Jan. 15-18, from 9:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m. After Jan. 18, anyone needing assistance may stop by
the Financial Aid counter.

League for Innovation sponsors student literary contest
English, Foreign Language & Speech is pleased to announce the 1995/96 League for

Innovation Student Literary Competition. Categories are: short story, limited to 3,000 words;

poetry, limited to 60 lines; and personal essay, limited to 2,000 words. Contestants must be
enrolled in credit courses, and entries must have the signature of the sponsoring instructor. Entry
forms and a booklet of last year's winners are available in CEN 448. First prize for each category
is $500. The submission deadline is Friday, Feb. 23.

Insurance premium rate charts available
New insurance premium rate charts for classified, faculty and management are available

in Personnel Services.



The Daily, Monday, December 4, 1995- Page 2

United Way Campaign
We re nearing the end of our campaign; we want to thank you ali for your graciousness to

our United Way speakers and to our loaned executive, David Fredrickson. As always, the need i
far greater than the resources, especially with the countywide cutbacks in human services. Your

United Way gift may make the holiday season just a little brighter for many, and may save others
from grievous harm. If you haven’t filled in your gift card yet, please consider doing so soon. If
you've misplaced your card or didn't get one, call Lloyd Rain at 2208. United Way volunteer
coordinators are Terry Caron, Liz Coleman, Shirlee Ford, Joyce Garibay, and Sandra Jones.

IS

Writing club invites participants
The Lane Writers’ Club is reforming in January. Members will write and share poetry

and stories. Published writers will describe their experiences. Lane's literary magazine, Denali,
accepts work from students and staff. Sign up sheets are available in the Writing Center and
CEN451. Questions? Call Kathleen Shull at 2419.

Writing contest
The Lane Writers’ Club is sponsoring an essay contest themed "A Place for me at LCC."

Length should be about 750 words and four copies should be submitted by 4 p.m. on Friday, Jan.
26. First prize is $100, second is $75 and third is $50. An additional $50 will be awarded to best

international student essay. Participants must be currently registered students in credit classes.
Entry forms are available in CEN 448. Questions? Call Kathleen Shull at 2419.

Soroptimist training awards available
The Soroptimist Foundation, a service organization for executive and professional

women, is again offering training awards to mature women who are in transfer or

vocational/technical programs. Candidates must be heads of household. Applications
available in the Women's Center. Application deadline is Dec. 15, 1995.

are

JOBS

Open to the public:

● Instructor, two positions available, Business, closing 2/1/96.

● Spanish Instructor, English, Foreign Language & Speech, closing: 1/31/96.
● Coordinator of High School/Community Relations, (26 Hrs. per week), Admissions, closing: 12/15/95.
● Accountant Trainee, College Finance,closing, 12/8/95.

ADS

FOR SALE: Almost new electrical hospital bed with
therapeutic mattress. $700 or best offer. Also for sale

commode: $40. Contact Sylvie Matalon-Florendo,
2748.

buffet/server. Nice treatment of wood, wicker and
glass. $1,000,080. Also available, matching coffee
and end tables. Larry Warlord, Inst. Svcs., 2302 or
687-1952 evenings/weekends.

POTTERY SALE: The LCC Art Department is
sponsoring a holiday pottery sale by both students and

staff on Tuesday- Wednesday, Dec. 5-6, 9 a.m.-3 p.m.
in the cafeteria. Nancy Clough, Art Dept., 2417.

ANGELA KELLNER is spending her holidays in
Jamaica as a cultural ambassador to the All-Age School
in Negril and the Cultural Immersion School in Roaring
River. These schools have limited funding and the
children and young adults attending live in poverty and

harsh Third World conditions. Angela is collecting the
following: used soccer shoes of all sizes, children's

clothing and shoes, men's and women's professional
attire ( no vegetable seeds). Clothing should be
lightweight, natural fiber since the conditions are hot

and tropical. Please leave donations in the ASLCC

office in CEN 479, or call Angela for pick-up at 2335 or

741-0635. Other useful donations may also be
considered. Donations needed by Dec. 6.

WORK STUDY HELP WANTED: The Writing Center,
seeks work study support for winter 1996. If you qualify
for work study funds or know someone who does, and
want to help an energetic staff promote our services,
come by CEN 451 or call Kathleen Shull at 2118.

Successful candidates will earn $6.53/hour and help
with bulletin board displays, signs, files, research, and a

variety of exciting tasks that will increase job skills.

BARGAINS FOR GOLFERS! Phi Theta Kappa is
selling 1996 Golf Privilege Cards which include
discounts at 32 Oregon golf courses and 4 Oregon
driving rangeL Proceeds go to Phi Theta Kappa (about
$7) and the American Lung Association. Call 2157 to
place your order for $25 or stop by and see a copy of
the discount booklet at Velma Jesser’s office. BU 108A.
Booklets will arrive in time for the holidays.

FOR SALE: 1984 CHEVROLET CAVALIER, 4-door,
standard transmission. Super condition (has always
been garaged), very clean, runs great. 112,000 miles.
$2250 or best offer. Joyce Garibay. Family & Health
Careers, 2632, or Aimee 998-5756.

MY NAME IS BEAST. I'm a male Rottweiler/Husky (I'm
handsome), 10 months old, have all my shots, and am
a puppy obedience school graduate. I need a fenced
year and lots of love very soon. Please call Michelle
Maskell at 688-3027 or 2025, Child Care Co-op.

FOR SALE: Contemporary pecan dining set. Includes
table with two large leaves, six chairs, china hutch.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing.
When possible, send submissions to The Daily via
BeyondMail. Internet users may send mail to
aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy or any format 3-1/2"
disk may be sent to The Daily, ADM 210, or faxed to
744-4170. Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is

Angela Miller. Call 2591 for more information.
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Today
● Art Department holiday pottery sale. today-Wednesday, 9 a.m.-3 p.m., cafeteria.

● Judge Lauren Holland, Lane County District Court, guest speaker in Steve Candee's State and

Local Government class, 10-11:30 a.m., CEN 402. Guests welcome.

● College Council, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.
● Classified Professional Development Team holiday open house, 3-4 p.m., NE cafeteria.

● Disability Services orientation, 3-5 p.m., CEN 219/220.

● Symphonic Band & Oregon Tuba Ensemble, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts main hall.

Fundraiser to be held for former Lane employee
A fundraising reception sponsored by the Chinese/American Benevolence Society will be

held for Vem Ho on Wednesday, Dec. 6, from 5:30-7:30 p.m. at US Bank, 800 Willamette,

second floor. Funds are needed to help cover Ho's medical costs related to cancer. Contributions

may be made at the reception or at any US Bank. Ho formerly taught in Study Skills and
coordinated staff development. For more information, call Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts 485-7363.

Faculty Council agenda
Faculty Council will hold its final meeting of the term on Thursday, Dec. 7, from 3-4:30

p.m. in BUS 205. Bob Barber will lead a discussion of the Future Faculty Task Force statement

on part-time/full-time staffing. All faculty are welcome. - Margaret Bayless, 2143

Holy day
Mass will be held on Friday, Dec. 8 at 12-noon in PE 214. - Father Jim Dieringer, 2850

Annual pow-wow to be held
The Native American Student Association invites everyone to its fifth annual student

pow-wow on Saturday, Dec. 9, from 1-11 p.m. in the main gym. Grand entries will be held at

1 p.m. and 6 p.m. Admission is free. Arts, crafts and foods will be featured as well as drumming

and ceremonial and participative dances. For more information call Frank Merrill at 2238.

Financial aid how-to program to be broadcast on OPB
"Financial Aid for College", a live community outreach special, will air on the stations of

Oregon Public Broadcasting on Monday, December 11, from 8-8:30 p.m. The half-hour special
is designed to give viewers a better understanding of student college financial aid resources and
the application process. A phone bank of financial aid administrators will be available to answer

individual questions. Se habla espanol.

Appointed
At the November meeting of the Oregon Education Association Board of Directors,

Dr. Velma Jesser was appointed to the Judicial Panel. The Judicial Panel is composed of nine

persons and reviews alleged violations of the Code of Ethics of the Education Profession and

assists in the consistent application of the Bylaws or Policies of the OEA.

staff directories available

Copies of the 1995/96 staff directory are available for pick up from Institutional

Advancement. Also, if you would like to have a directory for home use, a limited supply of
1994/95 staff directories is available.
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Presentations wanted for Martin Luther King Day
I Angela Davis to speak

Attached to today's Daily is a call for presentations for Martin Luther King Day, Jan. 15,

1996. This year's keynoter will be Angela Davis. Opportunities exist for afternoon

presentations of 1-4 hours each. Preference will be given to sessions relating to diversity issues
and communication skills. This year's afternoon activities are being coordinated by the

Organizational Development Action Team: Patti Lake, Linda Pompel, Julie Baker, Alen Bahret,

Gloria Jarvis, and Dennis Gilbert. If you have questions, call Julie Baker in Training &

Development at 2199.

Lane favorite site for track meets

This fall, Lane's cross country track and field teams hosted four major meets at main

campus: the Northwest Classic, the Midwestern League Championships, the OSAA State Meet,

and the NWAACC Championships. Altogether, nearly 2,000 athletes participated at this famed

state meet site. Lane also co-hosted for other competitions including at least 500 additional
athletes. Lane continues to be the home of some of the best harrier action in the nation.

Teaching Improvement Process invites participants
Toward Teaching Excellence: Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited

to participate in Lane's term-long Teaching Improvement Process. You will be observed by and

will consult with a non-threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized

analysis of student responses to your class, and get many new ideas. Sign up for winter or

spring term by calling Sharon Thomas in English at 2145.

Student life programming board invites staff participation
The Student Life Programming Board invites participation from staff. The board plans

and coordinates campus activities. To get involved, call ASLCC Cultural Director Angela Kellner

at 2335 or Student Activities Director Barb Delansky at 2337. If you are having a special guest

speaker and would like to get on a winter term activities calendar, or if you would like to co

sponsor an activity, call Kellner or Delansky.

Management insurance reminder
Management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers and/or adding

dependents must be done during open enrollment (November 1-December 15) prior to the date of
retirement so that the insurance coverage may continue into retirement.

Directory changes
Please change the home phone number for Susan Swan to 687-7730 in your new staff

directory (p. 25).

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● The Daily yN\W follow this schedule for December: Monday-Thursday, Dec. 4-7; Monday-Thursday,
Dec. 11-14; Tuesday, Dec. 19. the only issue that weef.c and no issues the week of Dec. 25. The first

issue of 1996 will be Tuesday, Jan. 2.
● College Finance will be clos^ Wednesday, Dec. 6 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

ADS

OR 97405. For information: Jerome Garger, EFL&S^
2162.

BRAND NEW CAMERA: Pentax PZ-10 with 35-80 mm

lens, automatic, with case and battery. Great for
beginners and professionals. $395. Ahmad
Rajabzadeh, Science, 2082, or eves/weekends at
741-7886.

DEADLINE FOR THEDAILY\s noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but
cannot be guarantee. Submissions must be in
writing. When possible, send submissions to The Daily
via BeyorxdMail. Internet users may send mail to
aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy or any format 3-1/2"
disk may be sent to The Daily, ADM 210, or faxed to
744-4170. Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is

Angela Miller. Call 2591 for more information.

FOR SALE: 1989VWJETTA. 5-speed, 4-door, am/fm
cassette, white, excellent running condition and looks.

Ahmad Rajabzadeh, Science, 2082, or eves/
weekends at 741-7886.

HEADACHE HELPER: Pressure-point release system.
Doctor approved. Money back guarantee. Send
$24.95 to Headache Helper, PO Box 50268, Eugene
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Wednesday, December 6, 1995 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
● College Finance closed 11:30 a.m.-l:30 o.m.

● Fundraising reception for Vem Ho. 5:30-7:30 p.m., US Bank, 800 Willamette.

● Instructional Services Council, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

● Curriculum Approval Committee, 3:15-4:45 p.m., Boardroom.

It's time to file or change variable annuity with PERS
December is the month to think about filing a Variable Annuity Election form with PERS.

You may elect to have 25 percent, 50 percent, or 75 percent of your yearly contributions placed
in the program. The form also may be used to stop future contributions to the variable program
or to change the percentage of future contributions. All elections take effect January 1 and PERS
will not accept forms for 1996 after that date. For further details or to obtain a form, contact
Personnel Services.

McAfee virus protection update
Departments that have not responded to the McAfee survey request should send the

following information to Chris Russell, Micro Computer Lab, HEA 201, to ensure adequate virus
protection information for the 1996/97 school year: the number of current McAfee licenses in

use and any additional licenses needed. This also applies to departments that are not current

McAfee subscribers and would like to have this protection. Please respond by e-mail or memo.

Insurance reminders

● New insurance premium rate charts for classified, faculty and management are available in
Personnel Services.

● Management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers and/or adding
dependents must be done during open enrollment (November 1-December 15) prior to the
date of retirement so that the insurance coverage may continue into retirement.

Food drive and Tree of Joy donations helpful
Good job! The ASLCC canned food drive and Tree of Joy have been very successful.

Thanks to all staff and students who have participated. The tree started with 60 ornaments and

just a few are left. There's still time to participate/ Drop off a few cans of food, pick an
ornament from the Tree of Joy, or contact Barb Delansky at 2337 or Jill Bradley in the Women's
Center if you'd like to provide a food basket for a needy Lane family. It's easy!

Soroptimist training awards available
The Soroptimist Foundation, a service organization for executive and professional

women, is again offering training awards to mature women who are in transfer or

vocational/technical programs. Candidates must be heads of household. Applications
available in the Women's Center. Application deadline is Dec. 15,1995.

Pow-wow is Saturday
The Native American Student Association invites everyone to its fifth annual student

pow-wow on Saturday, Dec. 9, from 1-11 p.m. in the main gym. Grand entries will be held at

1 p.m. and 6 p.m. Admission is free. For more information, call Frank Merrill at 2238. Special
thanks to Campus Services, Food Services and Security for their assitance in this event.

are
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Retirement reception
An open house retirement reception for Bill Dotson will be held on Friday, Dec. 8, from

2-5 p.m. in DTC 202. Dotson taught in the Small Business Management Program for 18 years.

THANKS

A special thank-you to the numerous individuals
and departments who provided a multitude of

services and facilities during the culinary arts and
hospitality program's recent accreditation process.
The extra effort from all of you gave a special
meaning to the expression "team spirit." We
couldn't have done it without you: Jane Russell,
Sydney Wilson and staff. Family & Health Careers;
Colleen Cairney and staff, Industrial Technology:
Glen Goss and staff, Security: and Linda Riepe and
staff, Early Childhood Education. - culinary arts and
hospitality staff and students

FOR SALE: TEAK LOVESEAT, nearly new,
Southwest design fabric, pastel colors, $750. Jana
Nelson, Math, 2393 or 689-6846 evenings.

FOR SALE: GINGERBREAD HOUSES for

Christmas. Houses are approx. 12 inches high and
decorated with icing, candies and cookies--$25.
Also free standing decorated gingerbread
Christmas trees, 8"--$10. With proper storage
gingerbread houses can be reused for several

years. Call Mary Ann Plunkett (A&AD) 345-8574.
Please let the phone ring at least 8 times.

USED EMPTY SLIDE TRAYS: 160 or 80 slots.

Donate $5 (or more) to Phi Theta Kappa students,
and the tray is yours. Very limited supply! Velma
Jesser, Business, 2157.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● The Daily will follow this schedule for

December: Monday-Thursday, Dec. 4-7;
Monday-Thursday, Dec. 11-14; Tuesday, Dec.
19, the only issue that weei,c and no issues the
week of Dec. 25. The first issue of 1996 will be

Tuesday, Jan. 2.

● Bookstore will close at 3 p.m. on Thursday,
Dec. 21, through Jan. 1. Textbooks will be
available beginning Jan. 3.

FOR SALE: COLUMBIA SNOWSUIT, size youth-
medium (6-7 year-olds), blue with black and red
trim, zippers and snaps at the ankles, zippered
front with belt. Clean, good condition, Buck
Arbuckle, EFL&S, 2748, home 484-1743.

FOR RENT: Due to a cancellation, my cabin at
Sunriver is still available for New Year's Eve

weekend. Also available other dates and

weekends this winter. Sleeps 4-6, fully equipped
kitchen, fireplace, VCR, etc. $60/night, 2-night
minimum. GInny Reich, EFL&S, 2426 after 1 p.m.,
or 686-8188 evenings.

COMPUTER EQUIPMENT: Macintosh Duo 230.

Includes 8Mb RAM, brand new Toshiba 350Mb

hard drive, MiniDock (to connect to monitors,
printers and other external devices), floppy disk
drive, and steel-reinforced, hard case. $1400 or

best offer (no reasonable offer refused). Samtron
14" SVGA monitor. Used less than 6 hours (not
kidding). Will work with IBM compatibles and all of
the newer Macintoshes. $200 firm. Syquest 44Mb
external drive. With cables and Macintosh driver

software. $75. Reno 2X portable CD ROM drive.
Both Mac and PC compatible, includes SCSI card
for PCs. 150ms acces time. Also includes carrying
case, batteries, headphones, and original
packaging. Can also be "undocked" and used as a

portable audio CD player. $150. Call Russ Alman
(CIT) at 344-8850.

ADS

HELP: Campus Ministry has four student families
to place for adoption. If your department can take
one of our student families, contact Mama Crawford

at 2814. Thank you.

LOOKING FOR HOUSE/DOG SITTER Dec. 16-Jan.

7. Large house, close in, beautiful view, southern
exposure. Two old collies need feeding while their
old master goes surfing. If interested, call Hank
Janpol, Soc. Sci., 2854.

STILL BOOKING FOR THE HOLIDAYS: Coastal

cabin, 3 min. walk to beach, ocean view, cozlly
sleeps 8, backs up to national forest, 6 miles south
of Yachats, 19 miles north of Florence. Call for

color brochure and reservations: 485-4559, Nancy;
or 683-7246. Laurel Henry, IT.

RAFFLE TICKETS on sale at Bookstore. Prizes:

quilted Christmas wallhanging, CD player, and
matted/framed print. $1/ticketor6for$5. Free
delivery of raffle tickets to departments. Drawing
will be 2:30 p.m. on Dec. 14, + refreshments at 2

p.m. Proceeds benefit ASLCC Child Care Co-op.

FREE CHRISTMAS GIFT WRAPPING for items
purchased at the Bookstore Nov. 27-Dec. 21.

Donations are welcome! Proceeds benefit ASLCC

Child Care Co-op.

PRICE REDUCED: ENCARTA95: Cost me $90;
yours for only $39. Atlas, media gallery, dictionary,
and more on CD for IBM clones with CD drives. Has

easy jumps to articles. Has filters for special
searches, such as games played that include
animation and that were played in the 90s. Call Jim
Cox at 2369. Leave your name and number if
Voice Mail answers.

BOOKSTORE'S ANNUAL BAKE SALE is Dec. 11,
9 a.m.-2 p.m., 2nd floor Center. Proceeds benefit

ASLCC Child Care Co-op.

GREAT XMAS IDEAS: Wrong time of the year, but
HO Mach One water-ski, 63", super condition, .
$150. Also, Kawai classical guitar, like new, with
hard case and extras, $400. Descante ski jacket,
adult med., good condition, $75. Rod Metzger,
Soc. Sci., 2437, home 689-5257.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILYis noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Next-day placement
will be attempted but cannot be guaranteed.
Submissions must be in writing. When possible,
send submissions via BeyondMaii. Internet users
may send mail to aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy
or any format 3-1/2" disk may be sent to The Daily,
ADM 210, or faxed to 744-4170. Editor is Joan

Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. Call 2591
for more information.
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Thursday. December 7, 1995 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today through Saturday
* Faculty Council, today, 3-4:30 p.m., BUS 205.

● Instructional Equipment Bond User Group, today, 5 p.m., M&A 130.

● Lane Chorus and Chamber Choir, tonight, 8 p.m., Performing Arts main hall.

● Mass, Friday, Dec. 8, 12-noon, PE 214.

● Bill Dotson's retirement open house, Friday, Dec. 8, 2-5 p.m., DTC 202.

● CANCELED: Holiday Ball Dance, Friday, Dec. 8.
● Pow-wow, Saturday. Dec. 9. 1-11 p.m.. main gym. Grand entries at 1 p.m. and 6 p.m.

Appointed
Dr. Mary F.T. Spilde, vice president of Instructional Services at

Lane, has been reappointed to a four-year term on the Workforce

Quality Council. Gov. John Kitzhaber made the appointment and the

Oregon Senate confirmed it.

Spilde joined Lane in September 18 after 15 years at Linn-Benton

Community College. She co-leads Instructional Services along with Dr.

Larry Warford. Spilde was dean of business, health and training at

LBCC. While there she also was assistant to the president, directed

community education, and taught.

She earned a law degree in 1972 and a bachelor’s degree in

business and social systems in 1974 from the University of Edinburgh,

Scotland. She completed a master’s in adult education in 1982 and a

doctorate in post-secondary education this year at Oregon State

University. She speaks French and Spanish in addition to her native Scottish-accented English.

She, her husband, a 12-year-old son and 7-year-old daughter will be moving soon from

Albany to Eugene. - photo by John Bauguess

Mary Spilde

College Council report
The proposed academic calendar for 1996/97 posed two issues at the Dec. 5 College

Council meeting. One dilemma was whether to begin fall term on Monday, Sept. 23, which is

Yom Kippur, or to delay classes until Tuesday in respect for the religious holiday. The other

problem was that no break occurs between summer session and fall in-service. Council did not

reach consensus. Members will share their opinions with Vice President Linda Fossen for

forwarding to the president and Board of Education. The board is set to approve the calendar on
Dec. 13.

A land exchange between Lane and McDougal Brothers Investments would improve

main campus boundaries for future expansion. Campus Services Director Paul Colvin told
council. Lane would receive 100 acres to the southwest and give up 100 acres to the southeast.

The value of the exchange would be $515,900, the appraised value of Lane's parcel, which

McDougal would match with 53 acres it purchased from Northwest Christian College for

$176,670, 47 acres it acquired for $53,440, and a cash payment of $285,790.

In other business:

● Council noted a management agreement will go to the board for approval next week

allowing managers frozen at the top of the salary scale to earn advancement to a tenth step.

● Some members expressed concern that council will not have a chance to review the president's

report on hiring and promotional practices going to the board next week.

● A discussion of courtesy appointments was postponed.

● A report on technology committees at Lane was presented by Bob Barber,
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Dick Reid retiring
A retirement reception for Dick Reid has been set for Friday, Dec. 15, in the Performing

Arts lobby. Refreshments and live piano music will be offered.

Loaner computers available
Purchasing Services still has two older "286" computers available for loan to any college

staff. Call 2208 for more information.

Financial aid how-to program to be aired
"Financial Aid for College", a live community outreach special, will air on the stations of

Oregon Public Broadcasting on Monday, December II, from 8-8:30 p.m. The half-hour special
is designed to give viewers a better understanding of student college financial aid resources and
the application process. Se habla espanol.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● The Daily will follow this schedule for

December: Monday-Thursday, Dec. 4-7;
Monday-Thursday, Dec. 11-14; Tuesday, Dec.
19, the only issue that week,- and no issues the
week of Dec. 25. The first issue of 1996 will be

Tuesday, Jan. 2.

● Bookstore will close at 3 p.m. on Thursday,
Dec. 21, through Jan. 1. Textbooks will be
available beginning Jan. 3.

1989VWJETTA. 5-speed, 4-door, am/fm
cassette, white, excellent running condition and
looks. Ahmad Rajabzadeh, Science, 2082, or
eves/ weekends at 741-7886.

HEADACHE HELPER: Pressure-point release
system. Doctor approved. Money back guarantee.
Send $24.95 to Headache Helper, PO Box 50268,
Eugene OR 97405. For information: Jerome
Garger, EFL&S, 2162.

HELP: Campus Ministry has four student families
to place for adoption. If your department can take
one of our student families, call 2814. Thank you.

ADS

CHURCHILL HIGH SCHOOL BAND annual tree

sale, Douglas and Noble Firs, open Mon-Fri 4-7 p.
m., weekends 10-7 p.m. Open 10-7 p.m. everyday
12/16 through 12/23. Please support our kids!
Melinda Dunnick, FA.

LOOKING FOR HOUSE/DOG SITTER Dec. 16-Jan.

7. Large house, close in, beautiful view, southern

exposure. Two old collies need feeding while their
old master goes surfing. If interested, call Hank
Janpol, Soc. Sci., 2854.

FOR SALE: 4 TOYO STUDDED SNOW TIRES,

size 185 70 SR 13 (were on Honda Civic). Used
about 6,000 miles. Lots of rubber left. $100. Tricia

Hahn. Co-op Ed., 2395, home 485-3665. STILL BOOKING FOR THE HOLIDAYS: Coastal

cabin. 3 min, walk to beach, ocean view, cozily
sleeps 8, backs up to national forest, 6 miles south
of Yachats, 19 miles north of Fbrence. Call for

color brochure and reservations: 485-4559, Nancy;
or 683-7246. Laurel Henry, IT.

WILD SIDE’S 3RD ANNUAL CHRISTMAS SALE,
today & tomorrow (12/7&8), 1st floor Center, north.
10 a.m.-4 p.m. Come check it out! Happy holidays
from Sandi & Andy McClure (Campus Svcs.).

RAFFLE TICKETS on sale at Bookstore. Prizes:

quilted Christmas wallhanging, CD player, and
matted/framed print. $1/ticketor6for$5. Free
delivery of raffle tickets to departments. Drawing
will be 2:30 p.m. on Dec. 14, + refreshments at 2

p.m. Proceeds benefit ASLCC Child Care Co-op.

FOR SALE: 77 VW SCRICCO, new paint, runs
good. $1100 OBO, Pam McClelland, AE, 2459
726-7977.

THE EUGENE GLEEMEN will celebrate their 71 st

season with a festive Winter Concert on Friday.
Dec. 8, 8 p.m. at the First Baptist church, 868 High
St. Christmas, holiday and traditional songs will be
the focus of this well-loved male chorus

perfonaance. Special guests will be the LCC Brass
Ensemble and the Guy Lee Elementary School
Chorus. Tickets are $6 for LCCers (normally $8).
Demetri Liontos, ESL, 2916 or 345-0207.

FREE CHRISTMAS GIFT WRAPPING for items

purchased at the Bookstore Nov. 27-Dec. 21.
Donations are welcome! Proceeds benefit ASLCC

Child Care Co-op.

BOOKSTORE'S ANNUAL BAKE SALE is Dec. 11,

9 a.m.-2 p.m., 2nd floor Center. Proceeds benefit

ASLCC Child Care Co-op.MY SON HAS STARTED A CARPET CLEANING

BUSINESS and would like to offer the following
holiday specials: Living room & hall, $35.
Additional rooms, $14.95. Carpet Protector,
$14.95/per room. Please give him a call: ReNew
Carpet Cleaning, 687-8259. Business ID # ga
ll 64244, registry # 441338-82. Ann Farmen
Augard, Computer Services.

DEADLINE FOR THEDAlLY\s noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Next-day placement
will be attempted but cannot be guaranteed.
Submissions must be in writing. When possible,
send submissions via BeyondMail. Internet users
may send mail to aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy
or any format 3-1/2” disk may be sent to The Daily,
ADM 210, or faxed to 744-4170. Editor is Joan

Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. Call 2591
for more information.

BRAND NEW CAMERA: Pentax PZ-10 with 35-80

mm lens, automatic, with case and battery. Great
for beginners and professionals. $395. Ahmad
Rajabzadeh, Science, 2082, or eves/weekends at
741-7886.
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This week:

Bookstore's annual bake sale, today, 9 a.m.-2 p.m., 2nd floor Center. Proceeds benefit

ASLCC Child Care Co-op.
''Financial Aid for College”. live broadcast on the stations of Oregon Public Broadcasting,
tonight, 8-8:30 p.m.

Classified Council. Wednesday, Dec. 13, 3-4 p.m., PE 205. Winter Holiday Celebration

following at 4 p.m. (See Classified Council report.)

Board of Education. Wednesday, Dec. 13, 7 p.m.. Boardroom; preceded by a work session,'
5:30 p.m.. Renaissance Room and an Executive Session at 6 p.m.

Valerie Reed farewell reception. Thursday, Dec. 14, 3-5 p.m.. Training & Development,
Room 156.

Manager’s Forum. Friday, Dec. 15, 8:30-10 a.m., Boardroom.

Dick Reid retirement reception. Friday, Dec. 15, 1-2:30 p.m., Performing Arts lobby.

Refreshments and live piano music will be offered.

Board of Education agenda
The Board of Education will meet on Wednesday, Dec. 13 at 7 p.m. The meeting will be

preceded by a work session at 5:30 p.m. in the Renaissance Room which will be followed by an

Executive Session at 6 p.m. Agenda highlights include:

● Management Agreement: Tenth Step (action)

● Budget Development Process (discussion)

● Budget Committee appointment (action)

● Budget Calendar (action)

● Transfer Resolution (action)

● Property Exchange (action)

● Academic Calendar (action)

Classified Council report
At the Nov. 29 Classified Council meeting, members discussed council’s role and its

relationship to the LCCEF. Council compared its mission and goals statement to a similar

document drafted by Faculty Council. Alen Bahret from Computer Services and president of

LCCEF brought his view of the relationship between the LCCEF and Classified Council. He

said he tries to keep the roles separate, noting that he does not have a seat on Classified Council.

He explained that bargaining related issues are always resolved through the LCCEF. Council

reiterated that it is okay for members to discuss, research and make recommendations on

bargaining related issues such as affirmative action, but the group does not have the authority to
seek administrative action on such issues.

Council will host a Winter Holiday Celebration at the next regularly scheduled meeting

on Dec. 13. Marie Matsen, vice president of College Operations, will be the guest speaker.

There will be an hour long meeting beginning at 3 p.m. with the holiday event b»=“ginnina 4
p.m. The celebration is open to all classified staff. Those attending are asked to bring a can of
food to donate to the ASLCC food drive.

Classified Council’s Dec. 27 meeting has been canceled. - Kimberly Buchanan

Coordinator hired for TTf

The Faculty Professional Development Team is pleased to announce the appointment of
Wen Harris as Teachers Talking About Teaching coordinator. Harris is a part-time instructor in
Social Science with a master’s degree in college level teaching. He brings enthusiasm and
extensive experience in planning faculty workshops and educational programs.
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International committee announces funding support
The Intemational/Intercultural Committee invites Lane staff and students to submit

proposals for advancing international awareness and knowledge on campus. The committee has
$3,000 to support such endeavors and will use the following criteria for selection: The

event/activity is intemational/intercultural in its purpose and content; the event/activity has
educational purpose; the design of the event/activity enables the widest influence of college
students and staff; and sharing of a resource with another institution to minimize cost is

encouraged. Submit proposal to Tom Reimer in the Math Department by January 24. For
information, contact Mason Davis, 2239.

as

more

Diversity Team offers assistance to departments
Diversity Team members are available to assist departments, committees, and various

other campus groups that deal with diversity issues. The team’s goal is to affirm the college’s
commitment to diversity. For the assistance of a team member or for more information, contact
Sandra Jones or Meg Frost at 683-8043.

Thompson selected as AAWCC liaison
Miriam C. Thompson of Student Services has been selected as Lane’s liaison with the

Oregon Chapter of the American Association of Women in Community colleges. Miriam will
provide information for the state newsletter regarding Lane activities, distribute state mailings,
and generally act as a liaison for information exchange. Miriam replaces Julie Baker who has
filled this role for the past three years. Thank you to Julie and congratulations to Miriam.

Farewell reception
An open house farewell reception for Valerie Reed from Training & Development will be

held on Thursday, Dec. 14, from 3-5 p.m. in Training and Development, Room 156. Valerie will
be leaving the college after seven years to work at her dream job, managing a Friesian horse
farm. Please stop by, even for a few minutes, to say “see ya”.

THANK YOU

A special thank you to those in the Continuing
Education Department for covering my duties so I could
travel to Washington to be with my mother during her
illness and subsequent death. Many thanks for the kind
words, cards and donation to San Juan Senior Center in

my mothers memory. - Doris Sinclair

weekends 10-7 p.m. Open 10-7 p.m. everyday 12/16
through 12/23. Please support our kids! Melinda
Dunnick, FA.

FOR SALE: 4TOYO STUDDED SNOW TIRES, size
185 70 SR 13 (were on Honda Civic). Used about 6,000
miles. Lots of rubber left. $100. Tricia Hahn, Co-op
Ed., 2395, home 485-3665.

FOR SALE: 77 VW SCRICCO, new paint, runs good.
$1100 OBO, Pam McClelland, AE, 2459, 726-7977.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● The Daily will follow this schedule for December;

Monday-Thursday, Dec. 4-7; Monday-Thursday,
Dec. 11 -14; Tuesday, Dec. 19, the only issue that
week; and no issues the week of Dec. 25. The first

issue of 1996 will be Tuesday, Jan. 2.
♦ Bookstore will close on Thursday, Dec. 21 at 3

p.m., and will remain closed through Jan. 1.
Textbooks will be available beginning Jan. 3.

BRAND NEW CAMERA: Pentax P2-10 with 35-80 mm

lens, automatic, with case and battery. Great for
beginners and professionals. $395. Ahmad
Rajabzadeh, Sci., 2082, or eves/weekends 741-7886.

1989 VW JETTA. 5-speed, 4-door, am/fm cassette,
white, excellent running condition and looks. Ahmad
Rajabzadeh, Sci., 2082, or eves/weekends741-7886.

HEADACHE HELPER: Pressure-point release system.
Doctor approved. Money back guarantee. Send
$24.95 to Headache Helper, PO Box 50268, Eugene
OR 97405. Contact: Jerome Garger, EFL&S, 2162.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: Year old male lab/Australian

shepherd mix; light gray with dark gray spots; mom and

dad are both registered; has all shots and is neutered;
very protective: loves teens and younger children.
Elaine Matchett, Admissions, 2895 or Teresa at 998-
03765.

JOBS

Open to LCC classified bargaining unit employees:
● Child Care Center Coordinator, ASLCC Childcare

Co-op, closing 12/15/95.
Open to the public:

● Scheduling Clerk, Curriculum & Scheduling, closing
12/20/95.

ADS

BOOKSTORE SALE DEC. 11-15. 10% off ’ALMOST

EVERYTHING SALE! Free Christmas gift wrap for
items purchased at the Bookstore. ’Excludes
computers, software, and textbooks.

FOR SALE: BASIC IBM PC. Dual hard disks, dual
360K floppy drives, color monitor, 2400 baud modem,
3-button mouse. Installed software includes; word

processing, data base, spreadsheet, modem, painting.
Lots of manuals, books, disks, and even spare RAM
chips. Also have a wide carriage 24 pin dot matrix
printer with extra color and black irbbons. Jim Cox, Inst.

Comp., 2369 or 747-8077 from 6-9 p.m.

CHURCHILL HIGH SCHOOL BAND annual tree sale,
Douglas and Noble Firs, open Mon.-Fri. 4-7 p. m.,

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and
Thursdays. Next-day placement will be attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing.
When possible, send submissions to The Daily via
BeyondMail. Internet users may send mail to
aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy or any format 3-1/2”
disk may be sent to The Daily, ADM 210, or faxed to
744-4170. Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is

Angela Miller. Call 2591 for more information.
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Faculty Council report
Faculty Council met Dec. 7 and discussed "achieving a substantially full-time faculty"

recommendations in the Future Faculty Task Force report. Members agreed to support the
recommendations, noting they have discussed the task force report with their respective
departments and have received positive feedback. Council will send a letter to instructional vice

presidents Mary Spilde and Larry Warford stating council's approval and requesting
administration's response to the recommendations.

Council also discussed the low number of faculty on the Curriculum Committee. Only
two faculty serve on that committee. Council will invite Spilde to a future meet to discuss that
and summer school issues.

In other business, Carmel DeCroos presented a proposal on the Faculty Professional

Development Team to implement "dedicated staff leaming/training time." She said the college

will be asked to schedule classes to allow large blocks of time for professional development. She

has prepared a faculty questionnaire on the proposal.

Council's next meeting will be Jan. 25, 1996. - by Kimberly Buchanan

Edited by Joan Aschim

Insurance open enrollment ends Friday
This is the last week for classified and management employees to make changes on

insurance. Open enrollment ends Dec. 15. Open enrollment is the time to change from one

medical plan to another or add a dependent to medical, vision or dental insurance. Forms are
available in Personnel Services.

Classified Council to hold holiday open house
Classified Council will host its first annual holiday open house on Wednesday, Dec. 13,

at 4 p.m. in PE 205, following the council meeting at 3 p.m. Bring a can of food for Student
Activities' canned food drive. - Julie Baker, 2199

Fitness Center orientation is Thursday
The Fitness Education Center will offer a special staff orientation on Thursday, Dec. 14,

from 11 a.m.-l p.m. Please call 3987 to sign up. Remember that the center is open 7-9 a.m.,

12-2 p.m., and 4-6 p.m., all this week.

President's Office to host open office
President Jerry Moskus will hold open office hours on Thursday, Dec. 21 from 2- 4 p.m.

Call 2889 to schedule a 15-minute appointment.

Cabinet/council to meet again on shared decision making
Executive Cabinet and College Council will hold a follow-up meeting on shared decision

making on Monday, Jan. 29, from 5-8:30 p.m. in the cafeteria. Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts will
facilitate.

It's time to file or change variable annuity with PERS
December is the month to think about filing a Variable Annuity Election form with PERS.

You may elect to have 25 percent, 50 percent, or 75 percent of your yearly contributions placed

in the program. The form also may be used to stop future contributions to the variable program

or to change the percentage of future contributions. All elections take effect January 1 and PERS

will not accept forms for 1996 after that date. For further details or to obtain a form, contact
Personnel Services.
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OSPIRG offers guides to toys, banking
The Oregon Student Public Interest Research Group Consumer Project has released two

informational guides this fall which are available free of charge to staff and students. The
"Dangerous Dozen" Toy Safety Survey lists twelve dangerous toys on the market this holiday

season. The survey was prepared, in part, by two students who are completing internships with

OSPIRG through the Lane co-op program. The other guide is the "Eugene Banking Survey," a
survey of rates and fees of local banks. Stop by the OSPIRG office in the basement of the

Center Building for a free copy. - Kristin Lee, OSPIRG campus organizer, 2166.

McAfee virus protection surveys due
Departments that have not responded to the McAfee survey request should send the

following information to Chris Russell, Micro Computer Lab, HEA 201, to ensure adequate virus
protection information for the 1996/97 school year: the number of current McAfee licenses in

use and any additional licenses needed. This also applies to departments that are not current

McAfee subscribers and would like to have this protection. Please respond by e-mail or memo.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● The Daily w\\\ publish through Thursday of this
week, then once only next week on Tuesday,
Dec. 19, and not at all the week of Dec. 25.

The first issue of 1996 will be Tuesday, Jan. 2.
● Bookstore will close at 3 p.m. on Thursday,

Dec. 21, and reopen on Jan. 2. Textbooks will
be available beginning Jan. 3.

FOR SALE: BASIC IBM PC. Dual hard disks, dual

360K floppy drives, color monitor, 2400 baud
modem, 3-button mouse, installed software

includes: word processing, data base,
spreadsheet, modem, painting. Lots of manuals,
books, disks, and even spare RAM chips. Also
have a wide carriage 24 pin dot matrix printer with
extra color and black irblxins. Jim Cox, Inst. Comp.

2369 or 747-8077 from 6-9 p.m.

ADS

TENNIS ANYONE? For sale: Two almost new

(used twice) YONEX RQ990 Comp tennis
racquets. New kevlar hybrid strings. Excellent
racquets for the beginner and intermediate player.
New full cases included. $99.95. Racquets for only
$55 each. Roger Ebbage, Science, 2451.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: Year old male

lab/Australian shepherd mix; light gray with dark
gray spots; mom arxi dad are both registered; has
all shots and is neutered; very protective; loves
teens and younger children. Elaine Matchett,
Admissions, 2895 or Teresa at 998-3765.

BRAND NEW CAMERA: Pentax PZ-10 with 35-80

mm lens, automatic, with case and battery. Great
for beginners and professionals. $395. Ahmad
Rajabzadeh, Sci., 2082, or eves/wknds 741-7886.

DUCK FANS: Brand new, still in the gift box, 100%
silk, gorgeous yellow and green striped Ralph
Lauren tie. $10. Diane Dann, lA, 2592.

WE HAVE SMOKED PHEASANTS for sate for your
holiday enjoyment. $12/$15. I can deliver yours
Wednesday afternoon, Dec. 13, Downtown Center

or main campus. Jim Pitney, Board of Education,
998-2711.

1989VWJETTA. 5-speed, 4-door, am/fm
cassette, white, excellent running condition and
looks. Ahmad Rajabzadeh, Sci., 2082, or eves/
weekends 741-7886.

FOR SALE: 4 TOYO STUDDED SNOW TIRES,

size 185 70 SR 13 (were on Honda Civic). Used
about 6,000 miles. Lots of rubber left. $100. Tricia

Hahn, Co-op Ed., 2395, home 485-3665.

WANTED: USED MACINTOSH computer
programs. I have an older black/white Mac 512K ,

enhanced to 800K. I am also looking for an
external disk drive to use with the unit. If you have
any programs or a disk drive or know of anyone who

has a drive or programs, please call 746-1010.
Cherrill Hemminger, Admissions.

FOR SALE: 77 VW SCRICCO, new paint, runs
good. $1100 OBO, Pam McClelland, AE, 2459
726-7977.

WANTED: ATV FOR CHRISTMAS present! 3 or 4
wheeler; good condition; $500 or less. Call Linda
Mooney (ABSE) at 2057 or home, 933-2511.

LOOKING FOR HOUSE/DOG SITTER Dec. 16-Jan.

7. Large house, close in, beautiful view, southern

exposure. Two old collies need feeding while their
old master goes surfing. If interested, call Hank
Janpol, Soc. Sci., 2854.

FOR SALE: GINGERBREAD HOUSES for

Christmas. Houses are approx. 12 inches high and
decorated with icing, candies and cookies--$25.
Also free standing decorated gingerbread
Christmas trees, 8"--$10. With proper storage
gingerbread houses can be reused for several

years. Call Mary Ann Plunkett (A&AD) 345-8574.
Please let the phone ring at least 8 times.

DEADLINE FOR THE DA/LYis noon of the day

prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Next-day placement
will be attempted but cannot be guaranteed.
Submissions must be in writing. When possible,
send submissions via BeyondMall. Internet users

may send mail to aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy
or any format 3-1/2” disk may be sent to The Daily,
ADM 210, or faxed to 744-4170. Editor is Joan

Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. Call 2591
for more information.

BOOKSTORE SALE DEC. 11-15. 10% off

‘ALMOST EVERYTHING SALE! Free Christmas

gift wrap for items purchased at the Bookstore.
‘Excludes computers, software, and textbooks.
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Today
Assessment Team, 4 p.m., APR 215. This is the last meeting before the holidays.

Classified Council holiday open house, 4 p.m., PE 205, following 3 p.m. council meeting.

Farewell reception for Josh Levine, 3-5 p.m., Instructional Technology Center, CEN 421.

Levine is leaving LCC for a new job in Portland. Please stop by to thank him for his major

contribution in the successful launching of the ITC and to wish him well in his future
endeavors. Refreshments will be served. - Ann Bacon

Shakespeare recital, tonight, 7 p.m., Blue Door Theater, free. Sparky Roberts and Bill

Woolum present their 13th "Term's End" recital with students from both English and theater.

The instructors will also appear among students performing selections from 13 plays.

Board of Education, tonight, 7 p.m.. Boardroom; following work session at 5:30 p.m. and

Executive Session at 6 p.m.

Welcome Donna Koechig
Dr. Donna Koechig (pronounced kay'-kee) began work Nov. 1 as

; Director of Counseling. She attended department planning retreats this

j summer before moving from Kansas City, Missouri. Koechig says

I Lane's reputation for quality and innovation convinced her to apply and
pfc j the friendliness and professional ability of the staff affirmed her interest.
L _^ Before j oining Lane, Koechig provided organizational

development, professional development and counseling services to

B9 public and private organizations. She has worked in the Philippines and

Cuba as well as Missouri. She has written numerous professional

BH articles and presented widely. She also has teaching experience and is a
El licensed clinical social worker.

Koechig earned a doctorate's degree in educational and counseling psychology in 1993 and

a master's in social work in 1980, both from the University of Missouri-Columbia. She

completed her predoctoral internship at the University of Oregon in 1992/93. She has a

bachelor's in social work/psychology from Southeast Missouri State University. - photo by John
Bauguess
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Managers Forum agenda
Managers Forum will meet Friday, Dec. 15, from 8:30-10 a.m. in the Boardroom.

Personnel Services Director Sue Colvin will present a training session on evaluation processes

and forms. A light breakfast will be available.

Soroptimist training awards deadline is Friday
The Soroptimist Foundation, a service organization for executive and professional

women, is again offering training awards to mature women who are in transfer or

vocational/technical programs. Candidates must be heads of household. Applications are

available in the Women's Center. Application deadline is Friday, Dec. 1.

Reception reminders
● Valerie Reed farewell reception, Thursday, Dec. 14, 3-5 p.m.. Training and Development,

Room 156.

● Dick Reid retirement reception. Friday, Dec. 15, 1-2:30 p.m., Performing Arts lobby.

College Council changes January meeting date
College Council has moved its Jan. 2 meeting to Tuesday, Jan. 9, 1:30-3 p.m., M&A 252.
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Staff directory addition
Please add Lori Lilliefors to your new staff directory. She is a program assistant for

College HighfTech Prep located in CEN 15 and can be reached at 2521.

Insurance reminders

● Open enrollment for classified and management employees ends Friday, Dec. 15. Open

enrollment is the time to change from one medical plan to another or add a dependent to
medical, vision or dental insurance. Forms are available in Personnel Services.

● New insurance premium rate charts for classified, faculty and management are available in
Personnel Services.

● Management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers and/or adding
dependents must be done during open enrollment (November 1-December 15) prior to the

date of retirement so that the insurance coverage may continue into retirement.

Opportunities for student writers
● The Lane Writers' Club is sponsoring an essay contest themed "A Place for Me at LCC."

Length should be about 750 words and four copies should be submitted by 4 p.m. on Friday,

Jan. 26. First prize is $100, second is $75 and third is $50. An additional $50 will be

awarded to best international student essay. Participants must be currently registered

students in credit classes. Entry forms are available in CEN 448. Questions? Call Kathleen
Shull at 2419.

● League for Innovation 1995/96 Student Literary Competition information is available from

English, Foreign Language & Speech. Categories are: short story, limited to 3,000 words;

poetry, limited to 60 lines; and personal essay, limited to 2,000 words. Contestants must be

enrolled in credit courses, and entries must have the signature of the sponsoring instructor.
Entry forms and a booklet of last year's winners are available in CEN 448. First prize for
each category is $500. The submission deadline is Friday, Feb. 23.

Mainframe down time reminder

The mainframe computer will be down for software and hardware upgrades Dec. 22-26.

ClassLine and the Kiosks will be down but Netscape and BeyondMail should be working.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● The Pa/7v will publish through Thursday of this
week, then once only next week on Tuesday,
Dec. 19, and not at all the week of Dec. 25.

The first issue of 1996 will be Tuesday, Jan. 2.
● Bookstore will close at 3 p.m. on Thursday,

Dec. 21, and reopen on Jan. 2. Textbooks will
be available beginning Jan. 3.

BOOKSTORE SALE DEC. 11-15. 10% off

‘ALMOST EVERYTHING SALE! Free Christmas

gift wrap for items purchased at the Bookstore.
‘Excludes computers, software, and textbooks.

STILL BOOKING FOR THE HOLIDAYS: Coastal

cabin, 3 min. walk to beach, ocean view, cozily
sleeps 8, backs up to national forest, 6 miles south
of Yachats, 19 miles north of Ftorence. Call for

color brochure and reservations: 485-4559, Nancy;
or 683-7246. Laurel Henry, IT.

ADS

MY SON HAS STARTED A CARPET CLEANING

BUSINESS and would like to offer the following
holiday specials: Living room & hall, $35.
Additional rooms, $14.95. Carpet Protector,
$14.95/per room. Please give him a call: ReNew
Carpet Cleaning, 687-8259. Business ID # 93-
1164244, registry # 441338-82. Ann Farmen
Augard, Computer Services.

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS: So that you don’t
have to worry about your drinking water. Several
styles, free home trial, zero-interest time payments,
chemical-freewater. Water you waiting for? Robert
Sposato, ABSE, 683-2681 home.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILYls noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Next-day placement
will be attempted but cannot be guaranteed.
Submissions must be in writing. When possible,
send submissions via BeyondMail. Internet users
may send mail to aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy
or any format 3-1/2” disk may be sent to The Daily,
ADM 210, or faxed to 744-4170. Editor is Joan

Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. Call 2591
for more information.

TENNIS ANYONE? For sale: Two almost new

(used twice) YONEX RQ990 Comp tennis
racquets. New kevlar hybrid strings. Excellent
racquets for the beginner and intermediate player.
New full cases included. $99.95. Racquets for only
$55 each. Roger Ebbage, Science, 2451.

WE HAVE SMOKED PHEASANTS for sale for your
holiday enjoyment. $12/$15. I can deliver yours
this afternoon, DTC or main campus. Jim Pitney,
Board of Education, 998-2711.
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Today through Friday
♦ Facilities Management Committee, today, 3 p.m., Boardroom.

● Valerie Reed farewell reception, today, 3-5 p.m., Training and Development, Room 156.

● Managers Forum, Friday, Dec. 15, 8:30-10 a.m.. Boardroom.

● Dick Reid retirement reception, Friday, Dec. 15, 1-2:30 p.m.. Performing Arts lobby.

● Soroptimist Foundation awards application deadline, Friday, Dec. 15, Women's Center.

● Open enrollment deadline for classified and management, Friday, Dec. 15, Personnel Services.

Florence center

weathers the

storm

The winners' circle

LCC at Florence had

"that windblown look" after

Tuesday's storm with tree

limbs down, said Denice

Ambrosio, but all was well
and classes resumed the next

morning. The campus closed

at 11 a.m. when the power

went out. No damages or

injuries were sustained. All

other Lane campuses closed at

3 p.m. as the storm moved

inland. The strongest gust

was recorded at 120 mph at
Sea Lion Caves north of

Florence.

These classified employee award winners attended the Dec. 5

reception hosted by the Classified Professional Development
team. From left; Laura Roberts, Christine Strahan, Barbara

McCall, Maralyn Shepherd, Alen Bahret, Sharon Mastin, Thad

Cowdin, Julie Baker, Josie Skeers, Diana Reiber, Rosemary

Busby, Jean Whiteside, Carol Sirois, and Elaine Marsh.
- photo by Gloria Jarvis

Bond project decision making on committee agenda
The Facilities Management Committee will meet today at 3 p.m. in the Boardroom.

Agenda topics include the bond projects decisionmaking process, Health & PE concerns,

Steelcase for Center 015E, and the construction priorities list. All interested students and staff
are invited to attend.

Barbara Breaden publishes speech text
Lane speech instructor Barbara Breaden has published a text, "Speaking to Persuade,"

with Harcourt Brace. The text "offers an appropriate balance between theory and practice," she
writes in the preface. As an instructor, she found that other texts were receiver oriented and she

wanted students to have practical skills from both delivery and receiver perspectives. Her text

also covers critical thinking, memory, predicting arguments, ethics, organization, and language
sensitivity.

The publisher predicts Academic Award nominations for the book. A promotional flyer

describes the book as "an avant garde public speaking text."

Breaden worked on the book over the last few years while sustaining a five-classes-per-

term teaching load. In the acknowledgments she credits co-Lane faculty Jack Robert and Patty
Hammons for their inspiration.

The text is available in the LCC Bookstore and other stores nationwide.
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Space available for Portland excursion
To date, 36 Lane staff and friends have registered for the annual holiday bus trip to

Portland. There's still time to sign up; reserve your spot by paying $15 at College Finance. See

the Nov. 16 flyer distributed with The Daily or call Gloria Jarvis at 2308 or Alen Bahret at 2247

for more information. You can also look up information on OMSI on the Internet at

http://www.omsi.edu/. For those traveling on this Saturday's Portland Express, the bus leaves

from the northeast parking lot (behind Performing Arts) at 9 a.m. Don't be late!

Faculty training questionnaires due
Faculty questionnaires on dedicated staff training time are due by Friday, Dec. 15, to

Carmel DeCroos, faculty professional development coordinator. "Faculty input is needed now
to guide planning for a trial period," she says. She adds that support for the idea is growing as

instructional managers find value in the concept.

Food drive still accepting contributions
The food drive organized by OSPIRG and ASLCC ends Friday, Dec. 15. There's still

time to bring your canned food or monetary donations to the OSPIRG office in Center basement,
or to the food barrel in the cafeteria.

Daily holiday schedule reminder
The Daily will publish once only next week on Tuesday, Dec. 19, and not at all the week

of Dec. 25. The first issue of 1996 will be Tuesday, Jan. 2.

Two 286 loaner computers available
Purchasing Services still has two "286" computers available for loan to any college staff.

Call 2208 for more information.

hinancial aid application notice
Free applications for federal student aid for 1996-97 will be available from the Financial

Aid Office mid to late December. Completed applications can be mailed to the federal processor

beginning January 1, 1996. The Financial Aid Office processes applications as they are received
for all available funds. However, to be considered for limited funding, a student must apply by

February 15, 1996 and list Lane on their application.
In addition, the Financial Aid Office will staff a table in the cafeteria to assist students

with completing the 1996-97 application for federal student aid and renewal applications. Staff

will be available at the table Jan. 2-4, from 10 a.m.-2 p.m.; Jan. 8-11, from 9:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m.;

and Jan. 15-18, from 9:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m. After Jan. 18, anyone needing assistance may stop by
the Financial Aid counter.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE CHANGES

● Bookstore will close at 3 p.m. on Thursday,
Dec. 21, and reopen on Jan. 2. Textbooks will
be available beginning Jan. 3.

"FREEDOM ROME" is an eight-day trip with six

nights in Rome, Italy. The price is $1479 which
includes round-trip airfare, daily breakfast, airport
transfers, a tour of the city of Rome including
Vatican Museum and Sistine chapel, 3-4 star hotel

conveniently located. This is not your typical tour:

you will have a lot of free time to explore. Contact
Jerry Ross, CIT, 2827.

THANKS

A special thanks to those who were so

generous in their contributions of food, toys and
money for student families this holiday season:
Campus Ministry, Financial Aid, Corinne Meehan of
Counseling, Barb Delansky of Student Activities,
Oregon Small Business Development Center
Network, the LCC Latino Club, Women's Program,
RSVP, and Emporium Stores. - Jill Bradley,
Women's Center

DEADLINE FOR THEDAILY\s noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,

Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Next-day
placement will be attempted but cannot be
guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing.

When possible, send submissions via BeyondMail.
internet users may send mail to
aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy or any format 3-
1/2” disk may be sent to The Daily, ADM 210, or
faxed to 744-4170. Editor is Joan Aschim.

Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. Call 2591 for
more information.

ADS

BOOKSTORE SALE DEC. 11-15. 10% off

●ALMOST EVERYTHING SALE! Free Christmas

gift wrap for items purchased at the Bookstore.
‘Excludes computers, software, and textbooks.
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This week:

● Instructional Services. Wednesday, Dec. 20, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

● “Open Door”. Thursday, Dec. 21,2-4 p.m., President’s Office.

Board report
Discussion of hiring and promotional practices consumed more than an hour of the Board

of Education's time at its Dec. 13 meeting, with about 50 people in attendance. President Jerry
Moskus responded to concerns and recommendations raised by English instructor William

Powell at prior board meetings. He reiterated his and Lane’s commitment to affirmative action

and recounted progress made in that direction while acknowledging that there is much work still
to do. In a written report he concluded, "Our essential challenge, as I see it, is to remain flexible

and responsive to community needs while accelerating our progress in addressing the need for
affirmative action." That report and a "recommendations/response " report are available from the
President's Office. Powell and others in the audience stated concerns and views. Powell

challenged certain details in the president's statement and said, "If this board is serious about

dealing with hiring and promotional practices, as well as other discrepancies, it will recommend
that a committee be created to look into these and other allegations...." The board will continue
discussion next month in executive session.

In other business, the board:

● tabled action on the proposed exchange 100 acres of land with McDougal Brothers;
® approved the academic calendar for 1996/97 with a 4-2 vote. Cable and Hall opposing;

● unanimously approved a management agreement allowing managers frozen at the top of the
salary scale to earn advancement to a tenth step;

● unanimously approved the appointment of Sally Weston to the Budget Committee;

● unanimously approved the budget calendar for 1996/97;

● unanimously authorized routine budget transfers;

● unanimously approved a pool of trainers for Zenger Miller leadership training;

● unanimously endorsed the Metro Sports Commission' area sports plan;

● unanimously approved advisory committee appointments;
● and unanimously approved TBG Architects for Mechanical Technologies reroofing design.

In personnel action, the board unanimously:
● accepted the resignation of Mechanical Technologies instructor James Mathews;

● accepted the resignation of Mechanical Technologies instructor Wayne Workman;

● appointed Habte Woldu as instructor in the Fast Forward program;

● and appointed Cheryl Kempner as instructor in Study Skills.

The board's next regularly scheduled meeting is set for Jan. 10.

Board candidate interviews set

The Board of Education will conduct interviews of applicants for appointment to the
Zone 4 seat on Jan. 9 and 16. Board Secretary Tracy Simms said at the Dec. 13 board meeting
that six people have applied. The deadline to apply was Dec. 15.

Mainframe down through Christmas break
The mainframe computer will be down for software and hardware upgrades Friday-

Tuesday, Dec. 22-26. ClassLine and information kiosks will be down as well.

Fitness Center open to staff this week
The Fitness Center will be open through Thursday, Dec. 21,11 a.m.-2 p.m. for all staff.
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Employee Wellness Surveys due
The LCC Wellness Survey has been a great success. The feedback and return rates show

great support and interest for improving the health and wellness of Lane’s employees. If you
have not returned your survey, please do so before December 20. If you have questions or have
not received a Wellness Survey, contact Patrick Lanning at 2552.

Bond update
A new bond projects user group to identify outdoor physical education facility needs will

be established, the Facilities Management Committee decided at its Dec. 14 meeting. The other

29 groups have been meeting with college architects to identify specific facilities needs. Their

work should be done by late January. Then, if the cost of meeting all needs exceeds funds,

campuswide discussion will be held to prioritize and scale back projects. The goal is to have an
updated master facilities plan by spring 1996 and to begin the design of new facilities in the fall.

Paul Colvin, chair of the facilities committee, agreed to requests to write up the basic steps and
timelines of the planning and decision process for the user groups.

In other bond news:

● Parking lot paving is substantially complete.

● Cottage Grove Center construction documents are being completed.

● Florence Center architect is still collecting data for a center master plan.

● Instructional equipment purchase plans are being developed by the Office of Instructional

Services. To date, only a flight simulator has been purchased.

● Area high schools are jazzed about becoming outreach centers of the college, Vice President

Larry Warford reports.

● Wildish Building remodel plans have been formulated.

● Energy conservation upgrades have begun with initial lighting system upgrades.

● Disability accessibility improvements have begun with upgrade of the fire alarm system at the
Downtown Center. The ADA Review Committee will set overall priorities in January.

● Auto and Mechanical Technology Buildings reroof design work has received board approval

and the job should be bid in early spring.

staff directory changes
Please make the following changes and additions to your staff directory:

● on pages 6 and 84 change the number for Cathy Russell from 998-1172 to 988-1172.

● on page 7 and 86 change the extension number for Marcos Valle to 2729.

● on page 52 delete Hank Janpol’s home address.

● on page 16 change Bob Barber’s Internet address to barberb@lanecc.edu; also, change his
location to 234 M&A

● on page 22 add Education Reform, 15E CEN, Ext. 2007; also, on page 77, add Greg
Fishwick, Education Reform, Ext. 2007

Student Success Strategies information available
The Student Success Strategies Eleventh Annual Conference is being held February 7-9

in Portland. Brochures and registration forms are available from Shirlee Ford in Counseling,
2322 or Miriam Thompson in the Office for Student Services, 2315.

Associate’s degree can be earned via TV
This winter. Lane is offering the associate of arts Oregon transfer degree via distance

learning. Students may complete the degree in three years solely through televised

Courses via computer modem will be available next year. Distance Learning is offering its
regular venue of telecourses including two new courses: “For All Practical Purposes,
contemporary math class for nonscience majors, and “Writer’s Exchange” writing course. For
more information, contact the Distance Learning Department at 2260.

courses.

a

KLCC New Year’s Eve live broadcast
KLCC will present the live broadcast of The Dave Matthews Band on New Year’s Eve,

airing locally from 7-9:30 p.m. from the Hampton Coliseum in Hampton, Virginia. The
broadcast will include music, interviews, and the New Year’s Eve celebration from Virginia.
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THANK YOU

Vern Ho would like to thank his LCC

friends for their many wishes of support and
encouragement and for their donations to his trust
fund. Vern says, “Thank you for being such
wonderful, wonderful people and such an
important part of my life.” Donations to the Vern
Ho Trust Fund (account #015 0297 885) may be
taken to any US Bank branch. Funds will be used
for Vern’s medical expenses. For further
information, contact Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts at
485-7363.

extra color and black ribbons. Jim Cox, Inst.

Comp., 2369 or 747-8077 from 6-9 p.m.

CHURCHILL HIGH SCHOOL BAND annual tree

sale, Douglas and Noble Firs, open Mon.-Fri. 4-7
p. m., weekends 10-7 p.m. Open 10-7 p.m.
everyday through 12/23. Please support our kids!
Melinda Dunnick, FA.

"FREEDOM ROME" is an eight-day trip with six
nights in Rome, Italy. The price is $1479 which
includes round-trip airfare, daily breakfast, airport
transfers, a tour of the city of Rome including
Vatican Museum and Sistine chapel, 3-4 star hotel
conveniently located. This is not your typical tour:
you will have a lot of free time to explore. Contact
Jerry Ross, CIT, 2827.

Members of the Classified Professional

Development Team want to thank the staff of
Archives, Institutional Advancement, Instructional

Services, and Printing/Graphics for contributing to
the success of the reception honoring past
Employees of the Month. Special thanks go to
Shirley Nagy and student Dawn States, both of
Printing/Graphics.

STILL BOOKING FOR THE HOLIDAYS: Coastal

cabin, 3 min. walk to beach, ocean view, cozily
sleeps 8, backs up to national forest, 6 miles south
of Yachats, 19 miles north of Florence. Call for
color brochure and reservations: 485-4559,

Nancy; or 683-7246. Laurel Henry, IT.
CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to the raffle winners from

the Bookstore drawing: Marie Matsen, Christmas
tree wallhanging: Jean Whiteside, matted and
framed print; Elaine Matchett, CD player. The
Bookstore staff would like to thank everyone who
contributed to the success of the raffle and bake

sale. Over $350 was raised and will be contributed

to the ASLCC Child Care Co-op. A special thanks
goes to Printing/Graphics for donating the raffle
tickets.

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS: So that you
don’t have to worry about your drinking water.
Several styles, free home trial, zero-interest time
payments, chemical-free water. Robert Sposato,
ABSE, 683-2681 home.

MY SON HAS STARTED A CARPET CLEANING

BUSINESS and would like to offer the following
holiday specials: Living room and hall, $35.
additional rooms, $14.95. Carpet protector,
$14.95 per room. Please give him a call: ReNew
Carpet Cleaning, 687-8259. Business ID # 93-
1164244, registry #441338-82. Ann Farmen
Augard. Computer Services.

HOLIDAY CLOSURES

● The Job Placement Office will be closed from

12-2 p.m. on Tuesday, Dec. 19.
● The Women's Center will be closed for the

holidays from Dec. 18-Jan. 5.

TENNIS ANYONE? For sale: Two almost new

(used twice) YONEX RQ990 Comp tennis
racquets. New kevlar hybrid strings. Excellent
racquets for the beginner and intermediate player.
New full cases included. $99.95. Racquets for
only $55 each. Roger Ebbage, Science, 2451.

JOBS

Open to the public:

● Scheduling Clerk, Curriculum & Scheduling,
closing 12/20/95.

● Acquisitions Librarian/178-day, nonstandard
academic year schedule, closing 3/16/96.

● Child Care CenterCoordinator,full-time from

September through June, .750 FTE for July
and August, closing 1/8/96.

● Business Instructor, Business (2 positions
available), closing 2/1/96.

● Spanish Instructor/English, Foreign Language
& Speech, closing 1/31/96.

BRAND NEW CAMERA: Pentax PZ-10 with 35-80

mm lens, automatic, with case and battery. Great
for beginners and professionals. $395. Ahmad
Rajabzadeh, Sci., 2082, or eves./weekends 741-
7886.

1989 VW JETTA. 5-speed, 4-door, am/fm
cassette, white, excellent running condition and
looks. Ahmad Rajabzadeh, Sci., 2082, or
eves./weekends 741-7886.

ADS

FOR SALE: RAICHLE SKI BOOTS, size 9 mens,

heel & toe adjust, easy to get into. $60 Darlene
Sherman,Personnel,2586 or 747-6144. FOR SALE: 4 TOYOSTUDDEDSNOWTIRES,

size 185 70 SR 13 (were on Honda Civic). Used
about 6,000 miles. Lots of rubber left. $100.

Tricia Hahn, Co-op Ed., 2395, home 485-3665.

THE 10% OFF ‘ALMOST EVERYTHING SALE at

the Bookstore has been extended through
December 21. Free Christmas gift wrap for items
purchased at the Bookstore. ‘Excludes
computers, software and textbooks.

FOR SALE: 77 VW SCRICCO, new paint, runs
good. $1100 OBO, Pam McClelland, AE, 2459, or
726-7977.

GREAT CHRISTMAS GIFT! Computer For Sale:
1BM/PS1 486/2400 Baud modem, 6mb memory,
25 mhz, 129 mb hard disk. $950.00 Call Mary Jo
Workman, Cooperative Education, 2203 or 341-
3914.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Next-day
placement will be attempted but cannot be
guaranteed. Submissions must be in writing.
When possible, send submissions to The Daily via
BeyondMail. Internet users may send mail to
aschimj@lanecc.edu. Hardcopy or any format 3-
1/2” disk may be sent to The Daily, ADM 210, or
faxed to 744-4170. Editor is Joan Aschim.

Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. Call 2591 for
more information.

FOR SALE: BASIC IBM PC. Dual hard disks,

dual 360K floppy drives, color monitor, 2400 baud
modem, 3-button mouse. Installed software

includes: word processing, data base,
spreadsheet, modem, painting. Lots of manuals,
books, disks, and even spare RAM chips. Also
have a wide carriage 24 pin dot matrix printer with


